
Introduction to the relaunch  
of the RCCS/CSSR

Disseminating the results of research in the academic community and society at large is a pri-
ority objective of the research and publications policy of the Philosophy and Social Sciences 
Section (SFCS) of the Institut d’Estudis Catalans (IEC). It is also the main purpose of the re-
launch of this journal, Revista Catalana de Ciències Socials / Catalan Social Sciences Review (RCCS/
CSSR), in which major changes have been made regarding both the language used and its con-
tents compared to the original journal.

In the eleven preceding issues, the RCCS/CSSR has been devoted to publishing English trans-
lations of scholarly articles published in the Catalan language in order to ensure that they are 
internationally disseminated. However changes in scholarly journals over the past twelve years 
have led us to revise this original mission while maintaining the founding objectives of the pub-
lication. The simultaneous use of Catalan and English in the relaunched journal reflects our 
interest in addressing both members of the IEC’s linguistic community and the international 
public interested in our work in the fields encompassed in the SFCS-IEC.

The SFCS-IEC’s research policy encompasses three aspects that will be present in the journal’s 
contents. The first is research produced by members of the IEC. The second is the connection 
with outside research through agreements and partnerships with other centres and university 
departments, the public administration or private enterprise. And the third is fostering research 
through the awards given out each year, with prime attention on the award for the best doctor-
al theses written in Catalan.

The contents in the relaunched RCCS/CSSR also include brief reports on another activity that 
occupies a prime place in the gatherings which periodically bring together the members of the 
Section: lectures and talks that prestigious social scientists, from both inside and outside  
the IEC, give in our plenary sessions and meetings, which are contained in the ‘Interventions’ 
section. Finally, starting with this twelfth issue, the journal also includes a section on ‘Reviews’, 
which reports on the books published by the current and emeritus members of the SFCS over 
the course of the previous year.
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